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Issue: MAY ‘23 
Delivered by the very lovely: 

  

Sue Spriggs, Beryl Cane, Monica 
& John Dawson, Lynn Gibbs, 

Stella & Penny Elliot  

Arnesby Newsletter 
Latest news & bulletin updates 

Arnesbynewsletter
@gmail.com 

Well… “Hello, Hello, MAY”, we’ve been expecting you.. 

Make A Nature Crown - 11.30 am until 12.30 on the green opposite the village hall - 

Parents / grandparents / carers and children come and make a nature crown together to wear to the Coronation Lunch 

on Sunday 7th May (Children need to be accompanied by an adult). 

A variety of twigs, leaves and natural foraged items will be provided, along with cardboard, glue etc to make your 

crown.    Bring your own small additional natural things like feathers, shells, twine to decorate your crown if you like.   

There will be small prizes for the best crowns in each category of 8 years and under, 9-12 years, 13-16 years, over 16 -

including adults.   Judging will take place at 12.30 before the lunch. 

Coronation Timings 

6am: Coronation viewing areas will open along the main procession route. 

7:15am: Westminster Abbey guests will begin arriving at security checkpoints in  
Victoria Tower Gardens. 

9am: The congregation will be seated inside Westminster Abbey. 

9:30am-10:45am: Coronation guests, including the royal family, heads of state and former prime ministers are scheduled 
to arrive. 

9:45am: The Sovereign's Escort of the Household Cavalry will prepare to assemble for the King's Procession from 
Buckingham Palace. 

10:20am: The King and Queen will travel from Buckingham Palace to Westminster Abbey in the Diamond Jubilee State 
Coach. 

11am: The main event, the coronation, will take place.  After his coronation, a brief ceremony will see Camilla be crowned 
as Queen after homage has been paid to the King.  

1pm: The coronation procession is expected to begin as the royals return from Westminster Abbey to Buckingham Palace, 
with almost 4,000 military personnel expected to be involved.    

1:45pm: The Royal Salute will see the King and Queen be saluted on the West Terrace of Buckingham Palace’s Garden, 

after which the military personnel present will give three cheers.  

2:15pm: 15 members of the royal family will gather on the balcony of Buckingham Palace for the fly-past which will pay 
homage to Charles and Camilla. 

 

 

Arnesby’s Coronation Celebration Party Get Together Thingy 

Coronation Edition - 

Coronation Celebrations - Sunday 7th May  - 

So excited for this one.....   We should all be in the party spirit having watched the Coronation on the Saturday, and 

even if you are not a Royalist, what better excuse is there to throw a street party... and organise a community 

gathering........ so.... 

12:30pm - Bring & Share lunch for all villagers Outside the Village Hall  

(inside if wet) followed by children’s games in the playing field 

Crown Making Competition (for the kids!) - 11.30 to 12.30pm  

A workshop for children opposite the village Hall. 
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                                       SWIMATHON Friday 12
th

 May…  

THE Lovely Sue Spriggs…will be smashing her attempt to swim 60 

lengths  (1.5km) for cancer charities. To date (21
st

 April), Sue has raised 

£398 of her £500 target.    I say…. “Come on Arnesby…. Let’s make 

this happen!!!!”    We can do this…. Let’s get Sue over that line 

and make it a big number….     Whereas, Sue says…”Thank you 

very much, please donate to:   ww.justgiving.com/susanspriggs” 

Neighbourly Love… 

Newsletter Content, 
Suggestions & 
Comments –  

   
Please Email: 

Arnesbynewsletter@gmail.com   
 

Strict Copy Deadline –  
Sunday 21st May 

 
Next Issue –  

Friday 2nd June 

Open Gardens – 

Sunday June 25th – 

Contact: Jacque via: 
E- Jashorrocks@gmail.com 

T – 07908925983 
 

 

Activities, Events, Doings, and Things To Go To… 

This merry month of May, we have lots to look forward to…. 3 bank holidays no less, 1st, 8th and 29th (hazaar!), 

 1 Coronation, 1 street party, Sue’s Swimathon (dig deep people – it’s for charity), a new interior design business 

(interesting), cricket update (start polishing those… bats and balls guys).. a date for your quiz diary… church teas start 

again (cake anyone?)  and of course, longer evenings and lighter mornings!  Whop Whop!!! 

 
IT’s only back on!!! Yes people…. Exciting news for all those ‘quizzers’ out there (not to be confused with 

‘squizers’ as they are squirrels (obviously)) but.... (drumroll please)....     Consider this your advance notice that 

the Arnesby Quiz will be back (by popular demand, I hope!) on Saturday October 28th in the Village Hall. 

After the success of last year you are advised to make a note in your diary and get your team entered as soon 

as  entries open in August. More details to follow from Andy Coupland. 

Andy Coupland 
Arnesby’s very own interiors shop! 

If you are a lover of homeware and interiors and you haven’t had the pleasure of coming to  
a popup shop here before, then I would like to welcome you to my new studio on  
Friday 19th May at The Walnuts, St Peter’s Road.  Open from 10am through until 9pm.    
Cand card accepted.     Have a browse in the meantime on our website www.ltdinteriors.co.uk.   
Not all stock listed so there will be lots more available on the day.     
Look forward to seeing you                                  Alicia Taylor - 07725083156 
 

St Peter's Church Teas -  

Please join us for a good old cuppa tea 

and a chat each Sunday afternoon from 

the 21st of May to 24th September... 

Please encourage your friends and family 

to join us.... as sharing is caring!! 

Take out cake available, just bring some 

Tupperware!!! 

Looking forward to seeing you all there.... 

NOTE - Cash only sales!! 

Well, this is a first I think…. I have no news… no births, no new citizens, no one has moved out, and no one has passed 

on….. Not sure if that is good news or bad news… but we all seem to be happy and healthy… Hooray!!!  Well done 

everyone…. Keep it up!  

mailto:Arnesbynewsletter@gmail.com
mailto:Jashorrocks@gmail.com
http://www.ltdinteriors.co.uk/
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Arnesby C of E Primary School News – 
 

Animal Day - 
In March we had an ‘Animal Day’, when children, staff and parents brought their animals to school. 

We had a pony, dogs, a calf, lambs, guinea pigs and a tortoise. Thank you to everyone who brought. 

their little (and large!) friends into school. We learned all about animal habitats and what they need 

to live as well as developing confidence in getting to know them better. A massive thankyou to all 

the animals, who were so friendly and patient with the children. A day to remember! 
 

The Coronation - 
We are looking forward to welcoming children, families and the local community into school for our 

coronation service on 2nd May at 9.15am and for a party on the playground on Thursday, 4th May at 

12pm. We hope this will be a week the children remember in years to come. 
 

Severn Trent - 
Thanks to Severn Trent, who, in recognition of the disruption caused by the road closures, have 

offered to provide astroturf and other resources for the children’s playground. This will make a 

massive difference to the children, especially now the summer weather is coming. We are extremely 

grateful for their contributions. 
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Wheelie Bin Collection Dates - These are bi-weekly, and more details can be 

found at: Your bin collection dates | Harborough District Council (fccenvironment.co.uk)    

Note - Please ensure wheeled bins are presented before 7am 

https://www.harborough.gov.uk/info/20059/garden_waste/434/garden_waste_servic

e/4 

  

  

https://www.arnesbyparishcouncil.org.uk/
mailto:arnesbypc@gmail.com
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A quick update on cricket - 
Arnesby cricket team are looking for new players. 

Please get in touch if you are tempted to have a 

go.  The emphasis on these matches are for fun 

and providing a venue for a village gathering.  In 

the past we have seen many novice players come 

and enjoy a taste of cricket.   These matches have 

also been great occasions for the family to bring a 

picnic, enjoy the countryside and (occasionally) see 

a bit of cricketing skill! 

Diary Dates -  

Did You Know ? 

- King Charles had a nickname 

as a young man of ‘Action 

Man’. 

- He was one of the earliest 

supporters and adopters of 

sustainability. 

- He was nine years old when 

officially given the title of 

Prince of Wales. 

- He Can play the cello. 

- Richard Nixon tried to set 

him up with his daughter, 

Tricia. 

- He wrote a children’s book 

called ‘The Old Man of 

Lochnager. 


